

ALGONQUI



Box 203, Bancroft, ON K0L 1C0 www.algonquinshrineclub.ca

March 2018

EXECUTIVE

President Jim BURKE (613)334-5537

I.P.P. **Eric MUELLER** (613)338-3405 emueller406@gmail.com

1st Vice Wayne WIGGINS (613)334-1245 waywel@sympatico.ca

2nd Vice **Charles MULLETT** (613)332-2836 charles.mullett@gmail.com

Secretary Dave EARLE (613)334-7455 shrine.sec@gmail.com

> Treasurer **Dean LINTON** (613)339-2711 dj.Linton@live.ca

Chaplain Vaughn LLOYD (613)332-4074 vaughn@vaughnlloyd.ca

> **Directors** Sean COOK **Barry CROSS** Ron MARK Ed OTTO Jim WILLIAMS

Auditors Larry DONADSON Eric MUELLER

Ambassador **Barry ROBB** (705)286-3241 brobb@bell.net

Executive Meeting

March 14, 2018 - 10:00 AM - Wilberforce Legion

General Meeting

March 20, 2018 - Wilberforce Legion Zem Zem 6:00 PM - Dinner 6:30 PM Ladies Welcome at all meetings

BLACK CAMEL

Noble Jack SCHMIDT Passed To Grand Lodge Above February 11, 2018

We Cherish Their Memories-We Mourn Their Loss

FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK . . .

Greetings Nobles and Ladies

I would like to thank everyone for coming out to Shrine on such a foggy night. It sure was appreciated!

Thanks to our chairman Noble Dave Reeves for his excellent job. Well done Dave!

I also would like to thank Noble Wayne Wiggins for acquiring our guest speaker Tammy Ives. Tammy done an excellent talk on our heart problems and signs to watch for.

On Feb. 5/18 Noble Wayne Wiggins and Noble Barry Cross accompanied me to Campbellford for their Installation. III Jim Rennie and Noble Andy Grey, members of our club were also in attendance. We all had a great meal and fellowship.

I hope to visit more clubs in the future.

On approximately March 22/18 Noble Ron mark and Noble Barry Cross will be in Peterborough Hospital for knee replacements. May the GAOTU take good care of you both.

As some of us know Noble R. Paul Johnson has sold his house and moving closer to his family. Best of luck Paul, you will be missed by

Noble Wiggins has 20 rooms booked for the Spring Ceremony. Any one needing a room please call as soon as possible as accommodations is running low.

Hope everyone is in good health. Looking forward to seeing everyone at our next meeting.

Fraternally Jim Burke

UPCOMING EVENTS

April 14th "Woody's Ball" **Honouring III Sir** Thomas W. **WOODROW** and Lady Linda

April 20th - 22nd N.Y.O.S.A. Spring Session **Buffalo, N.Y.**

June 7th - 9th **Spring Ceremonial** Orillia, ON

July 15th - 19th Imperial Session Daytona Beach, FL

PARADES

June 9th Ceremonial Parade Orillia, ON (Marshall 11:00am)



COMMITTEES

Public Relations
Charles MULLETT

Dinners Ed OTTO

News Letter/Website
Dave EARLE

Membership All Club Members

100 Million Dollar Club Frank WILSON

Sick and Visiting All Club Members

Lottery Tickets
Larry DONALDSON

Hospital Sean COOK Ron MARK Eric MUELLER Frank WILSON

Cake Sales Ron MARK R. Paul JOHNSON Todd GRAINGER Wayne WIGGINS Dean LINTON Barry CROSS

Float Transportation Hald ROBINSON Denver MAYHEW Wayne ELSON

Float Theme Review
Hald ROBINSON
R. Paul JOHNSON
Wayne WIGGINS
Dean LINTON

Fund Raising Ideas
All Club Members

UNITS

Rock Hounders ATV Unit
Barry CROSS
Chairman
Vaughn LLOYD
1st Vice Chair
Dave BURTON
2nd Vice Chair
Dean LINTON
Treasurer

Clown Unit
Wayne WIGGINS (Ding-A-Ling)
Chairman
Noble Dave EARLE (Harley)
1st Vice Chair
Dean LINTON (String-Bean)
Treasurer

"FROM THE DESK OF YOUR AMBASSADOR"

Greetings Nobles:

As we are enjoying the warmer weather, our thoughts turn to spring and what lies ahead. It appears we are going to have a good showing for the spring ceremonial in Orillia. As well, Noble Dave Reeves has already started preparations for our golf tournament and would appreciate your help in acquiring sponsors for this event.

On another note, there is always concern on both sides of the border regarding the attrition rate in the Shrine. I am pleased to see that we have a candidate for the spring ceremonial. It is important that we do our part in inviting new members into this wonderful organization.

Ambassador, Barry Robb



The Chaplain's Corner

Firstly, I owe an apology to Noble Barry Robb. I thanked Noble Frank for his efforts and blasted right past Noble Barry's year as Chaplain.

This plea; 'For your name's sake do not give us up for ever, and do not annul your covenant. Do not withdraw your mercy from us', while from us to the Most High could also, easily, be imagined as a plea from the children that the Shrine Hospitals help and which we all work to ensure continues.

This is the season of lent and renewal and I hope the early signs of spring will help us all feel this hope. Also, early this year is Easter; so, we will likely hear happy Easter and happy St. Patty's in the same conversation. To make sure you do; I will wish everyone a happy St. Patrick's Day and a happy Easter.

Noble Vaughn Lloyd

DIRECTORY UPDATE

ADDRESS CHANGE: Noble Pat MURDOCK #1507 555 Mayfair Ave., Oshawa, ON. L1G 6Z8 REMOVE: Noble Jack SCHMIDT (deceased)
Noble Ralph E. JENKINS (SNPD)



Belleville Shrine Club Bus Trip to Montreal Shrine Hospital April 7th & 8th. Trip Cost \$70.00 Plus Accommodations.

For details contact Noble Frank Wilson 613-332-0222

DUES

Any Nobles that still owe for 2018 dues are reminded the Late Payment fee is \$50:00 (Article V11, Sec. 7.1 (A) Bylaws)





At our meeting in February, Tammy Ives spoke to us regarding our heart.

Tammy is currently employed as a chronic disease nurse at the Bancroft Family Health Team, working in Diabetes, Cardiac Rehab, and Pulmonary Read. Tammy is a certified diabetic educator, certified respiratory educator and a personal trainer.

Tammy's talk was very informative and appreciated by all.
Chairman for the evening, Noble Dave Reeves thanked Tammy for attending meeting, especially having to drive in very foggy conditions.
Charles Mullett